
 
 
September 9, 2025 – Superintendent’s Report 
 
 
ADMIN UPDATE: 
 
SLB Pipe Solutions has begun construction on the Fort Harrison Sanitary Sewer Capacity Improvements 
Project, Phase III on Shafter Road in the Fort Harrison State Park.  
 
Hoosier Pride Excavating has updated their schedule after checking with the materials suppliers and 
they intend to start construction on the Indian Creek Bridge Rehabilitation Project shortly before or by 
October 1, 2025. Upon starting, if there are no delays due to weather or unforeseen issues, they should 
have the bridge project completed in approximately six days. 
 
The City of Lawrence has hired a new Controller, Ms. Terri Falker. On the agenda tonight is the request 
to appoint Ms. Falker as the CFO for the Utilities. Ms. Falker started on August 14, 2025, and has 
expertise in both the public and private sectors. Most recently, she served as the Director of Finance for 
Indiana Black Expo and previous public sector experience includes serving as the CFO for the 
Indianapolis Department of Public Safety and also served as the CFO for the Indiana Civil Rights 
Commission.  Controller Falker brings over twenty years of accounting experience to the City of 
Lawrence. 
 
Account Adjustments: 

 11028 Brave Ct: Customer is requesting a sanitary sewer adjustment for $371.99 due to slab 
leak. We recommend approval. 

 
 
 


